
 

 

 

NEW ROMNEY TOWN COUNCIL 

FULL COUNCIL MEETING 11th JUNE 2018 

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT – CAPITAL PROJECTS 

 

 
PROPOSED COMMUNITY HALL AND SPORTS PAVILION  

Following the recent Stakeholder and Public Engagement Events, it is now possible to 

confirm that a total of 89 local residents attended these three events, as follows: 

Stakeholder Event 03/05/18 - 39 attendees; Public Event 11/05/18 - 20 attendees; Public 

Event 12/05/18 - 18 attendees. 

Preparation for wide scale consultation previously approved by the Council regarding the 

potential to take out a PWLB (Public Works Loan Board) loan as a back-up funding source 

via Royal Mail Door to Door Service is in hand with an aim to distribute questionnaires 

within the coming 4 to 8 weeks (and as soon as possible within that timescale). The Royal 

Mail licence application is in hand, stationery supplies have been ordered and final 

discussion with KALC regarding the format of the questionnaire is currently being dealt with 

prior to its publication. 

A further Design Meeting has now taken place as well as a meeting with a Shepway Sports 

Trust Ambassador (see separate report of the Project Steering Group Chairman) – both of 

which were very productive. 

 

It will now be necessary to issue the public consultation documents as a next step whilst 

also preparing funding submissions for the De Haan Charitable Trust and other relevant 

funding streams and meeting with an FA representative within the coming weeks with a 

view to preparing a funding application for the Football Foundation. A further pre-app 

meeting will also take place prior to then seeking approval of Full Council for Planning 

Submission. 

 

 

Town Clerk - 4th June 2018 
 



 

 

 

 
 
MEETING OF FULL COUNCIL – Monday 11th June 2018 
THE DEPUTY MAYOR’S CIVIC FUNCTION LIST: 
 
Community Hall and Sports Pavilion Project Update - Reported under 
‘Other Community-Linked Meetings’ 
 
Thursday 31st May 
In the morning , I joined other members of the Community Hall Project 
Steering Group for a Design meeting at the officers of Guy Hollaway 
Architects. I had invited representative from the Roger De Haan Charitable 
Trust(RDHCT)/Shepway Sports Trust to join the meeting – he has experience 
in developing sports facilities such as 3 Hills, Hawkinge, and the new 
Skatepark in Folkestone. 
 
The architect had responded to feedback from our consultation and it was 
also good to receive input from another organization with experience of 
running a similar facility.  The Ground floor now includes a Staff Office and 
reception area that will help to future proof it going forward.  The First Floor 
design has been adjusted with the main change being that the bar area can 
now be accessed from all sections of the Hall when the moveable partitions 
are closed – again optimising revenue potential and improving the operational 
flexibility of the facility.  
 
Following the Design Meeting the Town Clerk and I joined the RDHCT 
representative for a tour of the 3 Hills Sports Centre in Folkestone which 
proved to be worthwhile and very interesting.   We will have access to the 
representative as a ‘mentor’ for the project and we can learn from his 
experience – the pros and the cons in both operation and design of such an 
amenity.  We discussed the long term sustainability of our proposed facility 
and there may be opportunities for some partnership working.  It was agreed 
that we are now in a position to consider submitting a bid to the RDHCT for 
funding.  Looking forward, we plan to arrange a tour of 3 Hills for all members 
of the PSG during the Summer.  
 
As an additional point, I have been in contact with the Kent FA and we are 
setting up a meeting with representatives from the Football Foundation who 
have had sight of the project’s Business Plan and Funding Pack.  This is likely 
to take place in June.  Our KCC Funding Mentor will hopefully attend the 
meeting so we are making headway with the grant funding element of the 
project. 
 
Some of the above may be reported on under separate agenda items. 
 
Report prepared by the Deputy Mayor of New Romney – Cllr Mrs Patricia Rolfe 16th May 
2018 
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